## Milly Southworth

Sent: From: 25 June 2025 13:54 WELLS Amanda 99682 <a href="mailto:koensangernwall.pnn.police.uk">koensangernwall.pnn.police.uk</a>

clerk@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

<u>.</u>

GETHING Hayley 17801; julie.martin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

anna.deeble@cornwallhousing.org.uk; Catherine.Thomson@cornwall.gov.uk; 

FW: Proposal for CCTV Harvey Street flats, Torpoint - Invitation to meet in Torpoint admin@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk

CCTV prop Harvey Street meeting notes 150125.jpg; Notes of TTC F&O C meeting

Good afternoon Milly,

Attachments:

Many thanks for your email to the Commissioner, Alison Hernandez, I have been asked to respond on her behalf.

in due course. currently drawing up plans for CCTV funding for next year and we will be sharing further details to all local councils With regards to your proposal for funding CCTV to be installed at Harvey Street flats in Torpoint, our office is

out for further details of this grant scheme via the Cornwall Community Foundation who facilitate the grant process September and this year's theme is: Prevention and reduction of shoplifting and burglary. I would advise you to look on our behalf (see link to their website below). The Commissioner also funds an annual Community Grant Fund which is opening for new applications on 1st

## Cornwall Community Foundation

Kind regards



## Milly Southworth <clerk@torpointtowncouncil.gov.uk>

re — 6,8 FH,Bris Heyler 178011 John Tizzan (clir. John, tozoan@comiv.al), gov. (a)). Phil Griffiths (opsman@torpointtovincouncil. gov. (a)).

College Normal Backin (administration point townsounce), gardel)

Further to our meeting yesterday afternoon, following a walk around Harvey Street flats towards the end of 2024, here is a brief summary of considerations/next steps for the proposal to install CCTV overlooking Harvey Street flats.

- Likely location would be 2 cameras positioned on Rowe Street, overlooking the rear of Harvey Street flats buildings.
- . Landowner permission would be required.
- Funding is required. Information shared below, highlights an estimate of costs for the Saltash proposal, without monitoring £14,416.00 (plus VAT). John is already in conversation with Alison Hernandez on funding for the CCTV proposal and will follow this up in due course PROPOSAL A - ACTION John
- 1. Consider what monitoring costs of the CCTV would be (from Plymouth) and include these costs in a PROPOSAL B ACTION Hayley
- Should other income sources be required, these can be investigated.
- Consider who would manage the project, taking ownership of the cameras and equipment, yearly insurance as well as annual maintenance and monitoring expenditure. Should this be the town council, then a Project Initiation Document and all other information would be need to be presented to the Development and Localism committee for consideration. There is currently no funding in the council's budget and it does not appear in the councils Action Plan or Town Council Strategy.

Hoping this summarises the discussion, the group will meet again, once John has further news on funding.

Item	Cost per unit	Amount	Total Cost
Camera	£4,330.00	2	£8,660.00
Pole mounting clamp	€59.00	2	6118.00
Switch mode power supply	£69.00	2	£138.00
New bird spike	£25.00	2	€50.00
3 year IP connection	£900.00	2	£1,800.00
3 year data package	£1,800.00	2	£3,600.00
Shipping	€50,00	1	£50.00
Total pre tax			£14,416.00
Total inc tax			£17,299.20

Kind regards

Λiiγ

c) To update on the investigation into the installation of CCTV in Harvey Street: Pursuant to minute 107-24F&O (m), Councillor J Tivnan BEM [in his capacity as Cornwall

Page 1 of 9



and the Operations Manager to consider a way forward with the Clerk highlighting there are day after this meeting. The Clerk had organised a meeting with Councillor Tivnan, PC Gething need. Councillor Tivnan continued, he has a meeting scheduled with Cornwall Housing the behaviour occurring in the vicinity of Harvey Street flats, which in his opinion, support the Police and Crime Commissioner. Councillor Tivnan detailed further incidents of anti-social brought to the council, it should include all costings as well as a clear rationale for the CCTV many `hurdles' to consider, before this council would be presented with a Project Initiation installation, as the landowner is Cornwall Housing, stating this should be their project Document. The Town Mayor (Councillor G J Davis) highlighted, should this proposal be CCTV on the flats in Harvey Street `proposition' with Alison Hernandez, Devon and Cornwall Councillor] was pleased to advise that he had taken the [recent] opportunity to discuss the